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• Having trouble logging in to the Employer Portal? Ensure you are in the EMPLOYER log in section which is 
highlighted in orange on the website and not the WORKER log in section which is transparent. 

• When you complete the return and press close you then need to select the green Commit Return button on the 
top right-hand side of the screen, and this will automatically generate a Tax Invoice for you.  If you have period 
pay discrepancies in your return or new workers, you will not have a green Commit Return button, instead you 
will have an orange Submit Return button.  This means the return is sent directly to a TasBuild operator to review 
and once they have confirmed the invoice will be generated.  
 
It is very important to remember to select either the Commit Return or Submit Return once you have completed 
the return otherwise it is not finalised, and you could therefore be subject to an uprate. 
 

The easiest way for you to submit your returns is to have them set to Auto Populate. If you have not taken advantage of 
this service, we highly recommend that you do as they are automatically generated with information pre-filled for you 
therefore simplifying completion and saving you time.  If you wish to update to this method of completing returns, please 
contact us and we can update your file and provide some further information about this. 

It is very important that the information declared on your Employer Return is correct as this information is used to calculate 
your employee’s long service leave entitlement.  

 

 

 

As per the Rules of the Fund Part 4, Section 9D, “Deregistration of Working Directors” this rule allows Working Directors 
to “Opt Out” of making contributions to TasBuild.  

For TasBuild purposes a Working Director refers to a director, trustee or partner of an employer that undertakes relevant 
employment as an employee of the employer.  Under this rule a Working Director has the option of completing a 
Deregistration Notice (Working Director – Opt out Form) requesting that the name of the Working Director is removed 
from the Register of Employees.  

The effect of the Deregistration Notice and subsequent removal from the Register of Employees will be that the Employer 
of the Working Director will no longer be required to lodge return information or pay any long service contribution charges 
in relation to the Working Director. 

By doing this the Working Director loses the entitlement to recognition of any relevant employment from the date of the 
Deregistration Notice (Opt Out Form).  This opt out can however be revoked at any point but only relevant employment 
post receipt of the revocation will be able to be recognised. 

If you have any questions in regard to this, please do not hesitate to contact the TasBuild office directly for further 
information specific to your situation. 
 

 

If you have any questions about any topics covered in this newsletter or general questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact us via email on secretary@tasbuild.com.au or call on (03) 6294 0807. 

The information contained in this Employer Newsletter is of a general nature and does not constitute legal advice.   We 
encourage you to seek your own professional advice to find out how the Construction Industry (Long Service) Act applies 
to you. 
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